
 

 

Minutes of the meeting of Banwy Community Council held on Tuesday 11th October 2022 AT Banwy 

Community Centre.  

Present – Cllrs. P. Edwards, A. Edwards, G. Evans, J. Jones, R. Jones, D. Williams, G. Evans, L. Jones 

Apologies – The Council accepted apologies from Cllr. G. Jenkinson and Ccllr. B. Davies 

Declaration of Interest – Cllr P Edwards declared an interest in the planning item.  

Information Arising from the minutes –  
Bench – This has been painted, thank you Cllr. G. Jenkinson and family.  
Bus Shelter – Needs to be secured as soon as possible. Cllr. Edwards to sort sheets to fix and arrange 
for it to be secured.  
 
Rep Report –  

A) School Governors – Update on playground. The Friends of the school has been carrying out 
the ROSPA reports up until recently. Cllr. G. Evans to look into.  

B) Village Hall – A few damp issues arising. There was vegetation and timber in the drain, this 
has now been removed in hope it helps. Hall committee are contacted Powys County 
Council.  

 
School Governors –  

Cllr. Jenkinson had indicated that she wishes to leave her room as School Governor 
representative. Cllr. G. Evans said he would be willing to take on the roll. Clerk to discuss with G. 
Jenkinson. 

 
Correspondence –  
Cylch Meithrin – Clerk to invite Gwenllian to the next meeting to discuss the Cylch moving to Banw.  
Remembrance Service – Council agreed to hold this on 13th November at 2 p.m.  
Cllr. G. Evans would produce the posters and Cllr. P. Edwards would sort replacing the stone at the 
memorial. All in favour.  
 
Finance –  
 
Mrs C Pritchard - £231.57 
HMRC - £0.60 
 
All in favour to pay the above invoices.  
 
Highways and Footpaths –  

a) Blocked culvert at the back of school still not been addressed. Clerk to contact Ccllr. Davies 
b) A lot of repairs had been carried out on the Cwm Twrch road.  
c) New signs needed on Glyndwrs way, Clerk to contact.  

 
Planning –  
Cllr. P. Edwards left the room and Cllr. G. Evans took the Chair.  

A) 22/1384/HH – The Council were all in favour not to comment on this application due to the 
lack of information.  



Cllr. P. Edwards returned. 
B) 22/1109/FUL – Six Councillors were in favour to support the application with no comments. 

One Councillor, Cllr. J. Jones was against this application and wanted it minuted.  
 
To confirm the next Council meeting is to be held on Tuesday 8th November 2022. 

 


